Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

4/17/12 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 71st meeting April 17, 2012. Commission Chair Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. 

Present were Manore; secretary/town board representative Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates, Dwight Jelle,  Curt Stine, Mike Krajniak, and Tina Bee.

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Jelle made a motion to accept the 3/20/12 minutes as amended. Krajniak seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

2. Citizens’ concerns

Krajniak said he and other neighbors of the Bechel mine believe that the mine’s actual area exceeds that allowed under their reclamation permit. They would like the Town to pressure Pepin County Land Conservationist Chase Cummings to close the mine until they reapply for an accurate permit. Krajniak also said the mine’s neighbors have appealed the ruling in their 2011 challenge of the mine’s reclamation permit; they are requesting a change of venue to Pierce County.

3. Nominate and elect Plan Commission officers

Manore nominated Jelle to serve as Chair. Krajniak seconded.  Approved unanimously.   Manore will present his name to the Town Board for approval at their next meeting.

Jelle nominated Stine to serve as Vice Chair.  Seconded by Gates, approved unanimously.  Bee nominated Manore to serve as recording secretary, seconded by Gates, approved unanimously.  Neither of these positions requires Board approval.

4. Public Participation

We discussed how to increase public participation in developing a zoning ordinance.  We will put a small display ad in the Valley Shopper, and post more information about our process on the Town website.  Jelle said he would submit a letter to the editor to the Courier Wedge.  We also discussed mailing  out postcards to all Town landowners and residents.

5. Discuss Zoning

We discussed  how best to proceed in developing our zoning ordinance. Black and Stine will review the Ag/Res permitted uses. Manore will ask Dan Fedderly, the Town’s consultant, to submit more of the draft plan, and will send it out in digital format.

6. Upcoming meetings

The next regular monthly Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, 5/15/12 at 7:30 pm. The Board will also meet in closed executive session on Saturday, 5/5/12,  9:30 AM, to discuss the mining developer’s agreement; and in open session on 5/1/12 to look at the mine licensing ordinance. A meeting of the informal All Towns group is planned for 4/30/12. The next Plan Commission meeting will be Tuesday, 5/1/12 at 6:00 pm.

6. Adjournment

Black moved to adjourn the meeting.  Stine seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at  8:14 PM.

Bryce Black, secretary

